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Committee Meeting Agenda

Friday 4 April 2014, 10 am - 5 pm




SS Great Britain
Chair: Michelle Lees

Minutes:Jenny Brown

1. Present: Cat Newley, Adam Bell, Jen Kavanagh, Helen Connell, Ciara Canning, Fiona Byrne, Jude Holland, Emma Harper, Michelle Lees, Jenny Brown

Apologies: Steph Gillett, Catherine Littlejohns
2. Chair’s welcome

a) It has been a particularly busy period since the last meeting, with duties not part of SHCG’s usual activities.  Michelle acknowledged everyone’s commitment and reminded people to speak up when they need help or are busy with day jobs.  It’s important that to tackle some of these big tasks to ensure we stay relevant as an organisation, and there will be more to come over the next year – please do get in touch with concerns and questions.

3. Minutes of last meeting & matters arising

a) Correction of page 15: Paula Kitching should read Paula Brikci
4. Minute of decisions taken since last meeting
a) None taken. 
5. CIO Status (please see background papers below)
a) Adam queried the first sentence (“To advance the education of the public in heritage, science and the arts”) as being very broad, and whether SHCG included science and arts.  Jenny replied that these standard charity commission classifications for charitable purposes, bringing us in line with legislation as well as other SSNs such as Museum Ethnographers’ Group.  Plus we do have members from science museums, and perhaps from art galleries.
b) Adam also asked whether this goes on the website and how it relates to our current work on our Mission, Vision and Forward Plan.  Jenny and Michelle replied that this is part of our constitution and will go on the website in that form, and defines our charitable purpose.  Our Vision and Mission relate more to our Forward Plan and how we operate as an organisation.
c) ACTION: Michelle to prepare FAQs about this change for AGM.

d) Committee then considered the potential risks of waiting to bring this to AGM before progressing with our CIO application – potential issues around legal status with our bank (currently pending change), potential “no” vote (mitigate by having relevant charity leaflet on objects available, example of MEG), haven’t achieved CIO status as promised (limit damage by explaining this delay is unavoidable); potential policy change at Charities House (CIO status being withdrawn – would still require constitutional change for other forms of Charity); lapse in application (small risk – all previous application information is on file and could be resubmitted if necessary).  Overall committee agreed that the alternative (getting written permission from all members to change the Objects) was a greater risk than taking the proposed change to an AGM vote, given the low turn out for the ballot last year (28.5%).
6. Survey Monkey

a) Our Survey Monkey account has expired.  Zelda paid for this last time as part of the ACE project. Now we have a debit card we can pay this way.  Committee agreed unamimously to pay fees.

b) Ciara asked whether our previous survey have disappeared if it has expired.  Adam suggested sharing survey monkey with some other SSNs. Ciara said she would be uncomfortable with this as regards a data protection issue of the information we collect.  Jude felt we get the value out of the fee without diluting it.

c) ACTION: Cat to check the previous surveys are present and save pdfs of Survey Monkey results on website as a backup.

7. Conference 2014 (please see background papers below and draft programme circulated separately)
a) Waiting for some speakers to confirm titles and for the tour to confirm, this has now been received so will be looking to issue the full programme next week. Have sent it provisionally to some speakers considering attending a second day, who have been very positive. 

b) Have about 6 speakers and Jen and Emma booked.

c) Discussion of regarding whether conference details and booking forms should be mailed out with membership renewals.  Michelle said to keep these mailouts separate. 

d) Adam had a few suggestions about the programme, regarding changing morning coffee breaks into lunch breaks in order to make lunch earlier in the day. Committee agreed that we still needed the same amount of time for breaks to provide networking opportunities, but that Ciara and Jude could revisit the order of the day.  
e) Adam asked about access to Tenement House but committee felt it was better to leave it as a drop in session.

f) Emma asked about a FirstBASE session to highlight the work that’s been done and what is still to be done and wanted this featured in the programme as an opportunity to learn about FirstBASE.  This may be more likely on the second day, as there are more breakout spaces available at Newton Grange.

g) ACTION: Jude and Ciara to liaise with Emma regarding scheduling a FirstBASE session.

h) Proposed additional day at Summerlee on Saturday – Emma said she will be staying and is happy to be a contact for people considering staying on.
i) Jenny suggested contacting the Scottish Museums Federation to see whether they would like to organise a similar event to that being done by SMF/MEG in Aberdeen this month.
8. Report from MGS Networking Day, 31 March 2014
a) MGS has confirmed that SHCG is eligible to apply for funding from its Skills Development Fund:

i.  which offers up to £20,000

ii.  training courses and skills development programmes in Scotland
iii.  good quality, affordable and relevant skills development support for the museum sector, strengthening knowledge sharing, partnership working and peer support
iv. the main benefit of the funding will be for Accredited museums in Scotland

v. ideally based on an assessment of training need locally and with follow through or legacy
vi. need for training outside of Edinburgh and into remoter parts of Scotland was clearly stated – however this might also be an excellent way of increasing membership, as a lot of those attending expressed interest – particularly in the email lists for isolated curators and volunteers
b) Details of Scotland National Strategy for Museums can be found here: http://www.museumsgalleriesscotland.org.uk/national-strategy-and-delivery/ 

c) Jenny  recommend following the format used for the “whatchamacallits” seminars, revisiting Scottish responses to conference/seminars in the past to help choose topics, or using conference as a means of identifying topics.  These could then be filmed for FirstBASE. 
d) Discussion around a potential application including a membership leaflet or welcome pack as part of any work in Scotland. Michelle stressed that we should  have a strong organisational reason for a leaflet, and a strategy for how we would use them. 
e) ACTION: Fiona to note down reasons to have a leaflet, how many and how and where they would be used, including costs (printing and postage out) and to look into commissioning a leaflet and circulate details by email.  
f) Jen suggested that we ask new members where they heard about us, to begin assessing how effective a leaflet would be.

g) Consider a Survey Monkey questionnaire about training needs on Scotland as part of conference evaluation.

h) Jen asked whether we could also look at how we could enable museums to run public events related to the training subjects.
9. Queries arising from reports and briefings (please see background papers below)
a) Treasurer’s Report. 

i. Adam asked whether when our bank account changes (to a charity account) whether our account number and sort code will also change.  Jen reported that it will be different but like for like, so they should be able to redirect standing orders etc.  There are a lot of issues to resolve around the current account and membership, so we will need to tackle this in the new SHCG year.  Jenny suggested looking that Charities Commission website to see if there is any published advice.

ii. Michelle suggested that Cat, Fiona, Adam and Jen make up a small sub-committee to look at the issues around membership, mail outs and banking. This group should have meetings by email and conference phone calls and are to report back to the main committee first with highlighted issues and then with proposed solutions.

iii. ACTION: Jen to explore what options are available for cloud storage.
b) Sponsorship

i. Jenny suggested asking a student to take photos.  Michelle reported that Michael does have some good pictures from previous years. .  Possibly a Flickr group or disposables given to conference.  
ii. ACTION: committee to take as many photos at conference as possible and to send existing photos to Cat for website.  
iii. Adam asked about the sponsorship, what we were expected to include within the sponsorship pack.  
iv. ACTION: Ciara and Jude to check sponsor requirements.

c) Journal. 
i. Michelle liked this suggestion and thought Stuart Frost  could be the guest editor in conjunction with Helen.  Ciara was concerned that this might open floodgates for more anniversary editions.  Adam suggested that we could perhaps have a themed conference in conjunction. Michelle mentioned that a lot of academic journals have special editions responding to emerging research themes.  We wouldn’t have to do anniversary editions as such, just as and when appropriate.  
ii. ACTION: Fiona to check that Stuart Frost is a member.  
iii. Adam asked Helen to confirm when it would be possible to get Journal ready, as it would be good to get News and Journal out a bit earlier.
d) Membership. 
i. Cat asked that we check minutes about previous discussions about raising membership fees.  Michelle said the sub-committtee (as described above) looking at membership and banking could include a consideration of international fees and membership fees in general. 

ii. ACTION: Jenny to collate previous minutes on membership fees.

iii. Investigation regarding Robinson Library honorary membership, raised by email since the last meeting.  All the SHCG Journals are present but not all News are catalogued.  The Robinson Library is not fulfilling its agreement, so committee agreed unamimously to revoke its honorary membership.  
iv. ACTION – Adam to check British Library holdings of Journal.  

e) ACE

i. The coopering project is on hold, so currently looking at other ideas for third video.

f) Portman. 
i. ACTION: All to trial  asking Jen to make travel arrangements on committee member behalf, using the new debit card for the next meeting.

g) News

i. AB needs a review of something (book, exhibition etc) by 24 April for inclusion in News, and items for the Bulletin Board.

h) Plastics seminar
i. ACTION: Helen to circulate it round the jiscmail list and Fiona to send details directly to members too.
10. AOCB
a) ML reported about the need for a Chair Elect role, which can be elected from the membership; and the need to push recruitment of someone specifically for Marketing and Fundraising (to replace Sponsorship and Development).  Michelle then read draft “job specs” for these roles for discussion.  
i. Marketing and Fundraising.  Ciara asked whether we had any members with experience of sponsorship who could provide mentoring – Michelle reported that there was some training she had attended that she would envisage this person attending.  Helen suggested it was possibly two roles.  Jenny asked what marketing we need to do, whether this is part of other roles – is it marketing events or the organisation as a whole? Michelle clarified that the main thing is that we need someone who is dedicated to the role in order to develop it.  Helen suggested we market this to people in this field who are not necessarily members.  
ii. ACTION: Michelle to redraft and circulate with marketing colleagues within our institutions and take it from there.
iii. The reading of the Chair Elect job spec raised a question regarding who can stand for Chair Elect, and about how many consecutive election terms committee/Trustees can hold. Committee expressed some concerns about serving more than one term as Chair, with discussion about limiting the number of terms for Chair to two, thus allowing other committee members to stand within the maximum three consecutive terms of an ordinary member of committee
iv. ACTION: To continue discussions by email pending first committee meeting of the year.

11. Date of next meeting: AGM, 27 June 2014
a) Deadline for reports and nominations 30 May 2014.
SHCG Committee meeting after AGM will be Friday 29th August at 10.30am at Garth House, Rochester, ME1 1SX.  This will be an all day meeting.

b) BACKGROUND PAPERS
AGENDA ITEM 5

Title of paper: CIO Status 
Author: Jenny Brown
Date of report: 25 March 2013
Purpose of report:

For information (report/briefing)

 FORMCHECKBOX 

Discussion




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Decision




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Summary/key points 

· I submitted our CIO application on 20 January 2014.

· Our Charities Commission case officer had the following questions (in bold below), which Michelle and I responded to (detailed below under background)

· Our case officer then advised that he was happy that the aims of our organisation are charitable but the way our objects are written needs to be put on a charitable footing and proposed the following wording:
· “To advance the education of the public in heritage, science and the arts advancing standards of social history curatorship by encouraging better care, management, research and development of collections and delivery of improved use, access and interpretation of museum and related collections through public-facing outputs such as events, exhibition, participative projects for the benefit of the public." 
· To change the constitution requires either that all members agree in writing or a 75% majority in a vote at AGM.  If we wish to choose an alternative form of words to the suggested Objects, we require written consent from the Charities Commission.  
· Our case officer would like us to consider the risks of waiting until our June AGM.
· We will then need to resubmit our signed constitution and the signed AGM minutes.
Recommendations
· I recommend we propose taking the new Objects to a vote at AGM, as they have been suggested by the Charities Commission.
Background 

Charities Commission Questions:

Can the trustees please provide more details on what the campaigning involves and if it is in accordance with the Commission guidance on political activity (see: http://www.charitycommission.gov.uk/detailed-guidance/managing-your-charity/speaking-out-guidance-on-campaigning-and-political-activity-by-charities-cc9/ ) 

  

Our current campaigning is not political.  SHCG acts as advocates for social history collections in museums, and for social history curatorship as the best means of promoting the public benefit of social history collections.  It does through writing to the governing bodies of museums in support of social history collections, particularly but not exclusively at times when those collections or their curatorship is under threat; by responding to wider sector initiatives (such as those led by Arts Council England or the Museums Association) to ensure that social history collections are properly recognised and supported.  Whilst public campaigning is not currently part of our activities, SHCG would support public campaigns which further SHCG’s objects should the Trustees feel it is an appropriate use of our time and resources. 

  

How will the trustees ensure that the activities ensure an educational outcome for the public benefit?  

I note the website is referred to as somewhere to “help museum professionals develop their interpretation and improve their identification, of social history objects.” 

You have also referred to an annual journal, newsletters, conferences and training seminars 

  
SHCG’s objects as stated in the constitution may not accurately reflect our public benefit, which are to advance the arts, culture, heritage and science by supporting the practice of social history in museums. In particular, but without limiting the foregoing, by the exchange of information and resources between museum staff, academics and others concerned with social history collections, by devising guidelines for good practice, and by furthering cultural understanding. 
The day-to-day activities of SHCG largely involve museum professionals, academic and others directly concerned with social history collections, but by exchanging information and resources amongst these groups (primarily via our publications and events), the standards and aims of social history museums are raised, which has an impact on museum users and the public at large. SHCG membership is available to the general public by means of a tiered pricing system, with concessionary rates. All profits support the work of SHCG. 
Would it be appropriate to alter our objects in our constitution to more clearly identify our public benefit?  We would need to do this at our AGM (set for 26 June 2014) – how does this affect our application?  Can we continue this application, or would we need to re-submit? 
  

In other words is there a way of measuring the impact of the educational benefit to the public that will ensure that any private (or “professional” benefit to the members is incidental.   I would like the trustees to consider these key points in conjunction with the Commission public benefit guidance. 

  

We feel that our current activities raise the standards of social history curatorship, and therefore advance the arts, culture heritage and science and are therefore of public benefit.    We do continuously evaluate our current activities and respond to requests from the membership in areas where they feel the need is great.  For example, many non-members from small, volunteer run museums and community groups attended our recent ACE funded training days of social history collections.  This will help them use their collections better for the public benefit. 

  

Is there any direct education aimed at the public.  Could you please describe how this is promoted and if it involves fees and a monitoring/accreditation process. 

  

We do not currently run any activities directly aimed at the public.  Membership is available to the general public by means of a tiered pricing system, with concessionary rates.  Our seminars and conference are also open to non-members – these are promoted through various other national and regional organisations and contact lists for those working in a heritage setting.  Our ongoing evaluation has identified that this does reach members of smaller heritage groups, who have benefitted from our activities (see above).    Our current activities are not exclusive and SHCG would consider educational activities aimed at the public which further SHCG’s objects in the future.  However at present, the Trustees feel our current activities are the best way or raising standards in social history practice in museums within SHCG’s time and resources. 

AGENDA ITEM 7
Title of paper: Conference Organisers’ report 

Author: Jude Holland and Ciara Canning 

Date of report: 23. 3. 14
Purpose of report:

For information (report/briefing)

 FORMCHECKBOX 

Discussion




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Decision




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Summary/key points 

· Jude Holland (JH) has booked coaches to take delegates from the Riverside Museum to the accommodation and evening activity venue the Tenement Museum on the evening of Thursday 26 June, and a return journey from the accommodation to the National Mining Museum, our second day venue on Friday 27 June with an optional stop-off in Edinburgh to allow delegates wishing to travel back from their to do so. A deposit of £50 per coach has been paid by Jen
· Ciara Canning (CC) has booked catering for Thursday 26 June at the Riverside Museum and Friday 27 June at the National Mining Museum 
· JH has booked an evening meal for 50 covers for the evening meal at Café Andaluz tapas bar in the City centre at a cost of £15.95 per delegate
· See table below for latest conference costs: 

	2014 costs 
	 
	 

	Item 
	Fixed costs
	Costs per delegate

	 
	 
	 

	Accommodation (1 nights)
	 
	44.10

	Evening meal Thurs
	 
	15.95

	Catering Thursday (estimate based on menus)
	 
	28.49

	Catering Friday 
	 
	19.20

	Coach accommodation to mining museum and return 
	320.00
	 

	Transport accommodation to evening venue 
	165.00
	 

	Admin (folders/badges)  (estimate)
	30.00
	 

	Mailout (estimate)
	200.00
	 

	Speaker travel (speakers,estimate)
	£850.00
	 

	Thursday eve Tenement Museum 
	132.00
	4.50

	Glasgow Life Riverside venue hire 
	90.00
	 


· CC and JH have finalized speakers for the conference. See attached provisional programme for information. These include keynotes from Mark O’Neill. Director of Policy and Research at Glasgow Life and Dr Dave O’Brien from City University, London. There was a good response to the call for papers with over 20 papers submitted, with many of a very high standard. JH and CC got back to all respondents and provided feedback to unsuccessful applicants where applicable. JH and CC offered speakers a free place on the day of speaking, with the cost of one day’s place deducted from their bill if they take the full package. JH and CC offered speakers travel expenses with a cap of £100 per institution on expenses to keep costs down.
· Based on the above costs, which see a rise from last year on the cost of accommodation, venue hire, catering and travel, JH, CC and Jen Kavanagh set the cost of this year’s conference at £200 for the full conference package (which includes attendance at both days of the conference including refreshments, one night’s accommodation on Thursday 26 June, evening meal and entry to the Tenement Museum on 26 June and travel between venues) and £90 for a day rate. We have retained the 10% early booking discount after consultation at the last committee meeting and extended this to the day rate as an additional incentive to local delegates, and to try and encourage as many early bookings as possible. JH, CC and JK decided to keep the Tenement Museum visit included within the full package to keep in line with the precedent set in previous years. Non-residential delegates can pay an additional charge of £5.00 should they wish to attend this event.
· JH and CC announced the opening of bookings w/c 17 March and sent out the booking form and  free place form to the list and other contacts. 

· JH and CC are in the process of contacting speakers to confirm their paper titles and confirm museum tours with institutions. We will then send out another reminder about bookings early April once these have been confirmed, along with a reminder to delegates to book their travel early. 

· At the time of writing JH and CC have not made any further progress on an optional study day at Sumerlee, but JH will contact Jenny Noble asap to pursue this. 

Recommendations
· JH and CC urge committee to book their places at conference asap and to circulate the booking form to their contacts.

· In order to save on postage costs JH and CC recommend that we dispense with the postal mail out of booking forms which has traditionally taken place just before the early booking deadline at the end of April unless bookings are sufficiently low at this point to merit it. We will update committee on the state of bookings by email at the end of April to allow a decision to be made.
AGENDA ITEM 9
Title of paper:
Chair’s report
Author:

Michelle Lees

Date of report:
24 March 2014
Purpose of report:

For information (report/briefing)

 FORMCHECKBOX 

Discussion




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Decision




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Summary/key points 
It has been a busy few months since January’s meeting.  

ACE 1 and Jim Lynch
I contacted the Museums Journal about putting an Ad in the back of the magazine, but I heard nothing from them.  Having a look through myself, I couldn’t see where this kind of ‘missing persons’ ad might go, so I opted for an SHCG List request instead.

I sent out the request on 6th February asking if anyone knew Jim or had worked with him or knew of his whereabouts, but I received nothing back.

Once the Treasurer has had a chance to review the annual statement, I’ll request that we look at the final budget sheet for ACE 1 and determine exactly what money is left from that project.  Committee will be updated at that stage.

SHCG vision and mission
As you all know, we collaboratively worked on our new Vision and Mission for the group.  They are:-

Vision
Together, we will strengthen and transform social history in museums.
Mission
SHCG supports practitioners by championing innovation, advocating the value of social history curatorship and supports inspirational practice in museum and community heritage venues.
Charity Status
Please see the Secretary’s report for a fuller account of our application for Charitable status.  

We had some questions come back from the Charity Commission about our application.  Some of which was sorted out quite quickly, but some of it raised the question of what our public benefit is.  We talk a lot about our benefit to our members in our application, and for the Charity Commission this means that we don’t have a charitable public benefit.  Our reply demonstrated that we do have public benefit through our website where we openly share seminar handouts, Journal and News. Through Object Lessons, which is free to all and some of our training (particularly ACE funded training) is similarly open to all. 

It’s an interesting question though, and one that I would like us to have in the back of our minds, especially if we get accepted as a Charity... how can we maximise our public charitable benefit and stay viable as membership body?
AGENDA ITEM 9
Title of paper: Treasurer’s report
Author: Jen Kavanagh
Date of report: 18th March 2014
Purpose of report:

For information (report/briefing)

 FORMCHECKBOX 

Discussion




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Decision




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Summary/key points 
Progress has been made on changing the signatories of the Co-Op account. Following the submission of the ‘change of signatories’ form to the Co-Op, which including sending a copy of our new constitution, it was brought to Jen’s attention that our current communities account is not available to charities, and as such needed to be closed. Co-Op suggested not changing the signatories, but to instead have us open a new charities account and then close the current one thereafter. Jen explained, however, that this wasn’t possible as our CIO status wasn’t yet confirmed and as such a charity number couldn’t be provided to open the new account. Co-Op eventually agreed to action the change of signatories, under the premise that we will close the account as soon as we are confirmed as a charity.

Jen Kavanagh, Michelle Lees, Jenny Brown and Fiona Byrne are now signatories on the account. A new chequebook and debit card have been issued, along with details on how to access online banking. Gaining access to online banking is pending – it is hoped this is granted by April 2014, allowing Jen to see a full statement for the past financial year. This will help when preparing our budget information for this summer’s AGM. The balance of the account is healthy at the moment, but once full access to our annual statements is granted, Jen will be able to review our expenditure and determine where money could be saved going forward.

The process of opening a new charity account with Co-Op hopefully won’t be too complicated as the details will be like-for-like with the current account. 

A new template for invoices have been created, which will help with the conference payments. Jen has been working with Ciara and Jude to agree conference costings, and Jen will be managing the payments for all conference bookings, along with paying further invoices to conference partners.

The conversation regarding scanning our records is ongoing – as this hasn’t been a priority it is yet to be resolved. Jen feels that it remains a low priority at the moment as storing the paper files at the Science Museum isn’t causing any problems.

Recommendations

· Scan financial records which date back between 3-6 years and keep as digital copies rather than paper copies, thus reducing the storage requirements at the Treasurer’s home or work place. What would be the best approach for storage? Ideally Cloud storage rather than external hard drive, for ease of access and handover, but what are the security implications of this? 

AGENDA ITEM 9
Title of paper:
Sponsorship & Development Officer Report

Author:

Steph Gillett

Date of report:
24 March 2014

Purpose of report:

For information (report/briefing)

 FORMCHECKBOX 

Discussion




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Decision




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Summary/key points 
All sponsorship activity since the last report has been focussed on the June conference. Sponsorship opportunities were agreed following email exchanges during January and February (see below) and a flier produced accordingly. 

There seemed to be a lack of suitable photographs from previous conferences and events for the flier; in the event an image was provided by the Chairperson (via the Secretary’s Facebook page!).

All potential sponsors were contacted by email and telephone, in some cases several attempts to make speak to the appropriate person. Only one company, ClickNetherfield, agreed to sponsor the conference, taking the Conference Pack opportunity. With some negotiation over the benefits this has resulted in sponsorship of £250.

None of the museum organisations was willing to sponsor the conference, but Museums Galleries Scotland expect to send several delegates and Scottish Museums Federation has been promoting the event.

I will not be continuing as a Committee member after the AGM, principally as I need to readjust my paid work vs. non-paid work balance; freelance doesn’t necessarily mean free time! 
Recommendations

Review benefits of expending energy in trying to secure sponsorship, ie time spent cost vs. benefit though a lasting relationship with ClickNetherfield may be beneficial in terms of future advertising revenue.

Review the Development role of the Sponsorship & Development Officer portfolio.

Consider securing services of professional photographer to record the conference.

Notes/Background

SPONSORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES

Main Conference Sponsor, suggested contribution £2,000, partner benefits:

· Two places reserved for representatives of the sponsoring company or organisation to attend the whole conference

· Display stand at all conference venues

· Promotional literature in conference pack

· Promotional literature in pre-conference mailing

· Full-page back cover advertisement in the June 2014 issue of the SHCG newsletter

· Acknowledgement of support in all conference publicity

Conference Reception Sponsor, suggested contribution £500, partner benefits:

· Two places for the sponsoring company or organisation at conference drinks reception

· Display stand, etc at reception

· Promotional literature in conference pack

· Half-page advertisement in the June 2014 issue of the SHCG newsletter

· Acknowledgement of support in conference publicity

Conference Pack Sponsor, suggested contribution £250, partner benefits:

· Pack enclosure with sponsor’s name & logo (eg bag, folder)

· Promotional literature and materials (eg pens, data sticks) in conference pack

· Quarter-page advertisement in the June 2014 issue of the SHCG newsletter

· Acknowledgement of support in conference publicity

First Time Delegate Sponsor, suggested contribution £200, partner benefits:

· Promotional literature in conference pack

· Acknowledgement of support in conference publicity

· Recognition in delegate’s conference report

Supporting Sponsor, suggested contribution £50, partner benefits:

· Promotional literature in conference pack

· Recognition in list of sponsors

COMPANIES & ORGANISATIONS CONTACTED

The following companies were approached:

· ClickNetherfield Ltd

· Electrosonic

· Gareth Hoskins Architects Ltd

· Mike Stoane Lighting

· Studio MB

· Studio SP Limited

· Studioarc Design Consultants Ltd

The following museum organisations were approached specifically for sponsorship of the First Time Delegate category:

· National Museums Scotland

· Museums Galleries Scotland

· Scottish Museums Federation 

AGENDA ITEM 9
Title of paper:
Journal Editor April 2014


Author:

Helen McConnell
Date of report:
21/03/2014
Purpose of report:

For information (report/briefing)

 FORMCHECKBOX 

Discussion




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Decision




x
Summary/key points 
· Journal Issue 38 currently with Designer.

· Issue will consist of eight articles and three exhibition reviews, and will be published in June 2014.

· Two articles already accepted for Issue 39.

· Stuart Frost, Head of Interpretation at the British Museum, has suggested that we produce a special themed issue of the Journal in 2017 (Issue 41) to mark the 50th anniversary of the decriminalisation of homosexuality in the UK. 

· Content could include case studies from museums who have developed exhibitions about LGBTQ people, an assessment of co-curation from the point of view of the LGBT group involved in the exhibition Catherine Littlejohns discussed at Conference 2013, book reviews, and articles on events and collecting targeting LGBTQ audiences.

· I think this would be really interesting and useful to our members. However, as I will not necessarily be Editor in 2017, I would like to canvas committee opinion on whether this is something which we should pursue.

Recommendations

· Approve suggestion of themed LGBTQ issue of Journal in 2017.

AGENDA ITEM 9
Membership Secretary
Fiona Byrne
25/03/2014
Purpose of report:

For information (report/briefing)

 FORMCHECKBOX 

Discussion




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Decision




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Summary/key points 
· Membership online database and membership spreadsheet are both as up-to-date as possible. 

· Have updated contact details for members and they have received copies of newsletters.

· Maintaining Online Database and Membership Spreadsheet together so both are up-to-date and can be ready to send at any time to Newsletter or Journal Editors.

· Need list of BACS payees etc. when available from Treasurer to mark members as paid or not – need to update database.

· Invoices to be sent out to membership for year 2014-15 in the next week.

· Started conservation with Web Editor about membership database – will continue this to amend membership fields – perhaps over April 4th at meeting?

Recommendations
· International Membership to be altered to that of digital membership. Postal costs etc. 

· When members join halfway throughout the year to send them PDFs of newsletters they perhaps have just missed a mailout. 

· Will provide the Newsletter and Journal Editor with labels or envelopes with labels already attached. [I am aware of how time consuming stuffing envelopes can be without having to deal with mail merge and printing labels etc.]

· To amend invoice form to provide our bank account details on membership form for convenience for those setting up Standing Orders.

· To fully assess who did not pay last year, who didn’t respond to my emails and who does not respond to them this new membership year – they will no longer be members of SHCG.
Notes/Background

	No. of Individual members
	202          (28 stud/unemp, 4 international, 3 Hon)

	No. of Digital members
	81            

	No. of Institutional members
	130          (104 Sml/Med, 22 large, 3 international, 1 Hon)

	                                      Total:
	413 Members


· 3 New Members processed since January 2014 – Individual and Digital members

· A number of Individual Print members will be switching to Digital Membership next membership year
AGENDA ITEM 9
Title of paper: ACE funded Tools of the Trade Project Report

Author: Project Manager – Emma Harper
Date of report: 22nd March 2014
Purpose of report:

For information (report/briefing)

 FORMCHECKBOX 

Discussion




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Decision




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Summary/key points 
· Two films have now been completed (almost). The first was on Blacksmithing which the committee have already had the opportunity to see, the second is on ropemaking. 
· The second film is split into three ‘chapters’ which explore three different groups of the rope and canvas-working trades. This was based on the advice of Des Pawson, leading expert in rope working. It will also include a lot of images of trade catalogues.

· The second film edit should be ready for viewing w/c 1st April (this is why I’ve checked the ‘Discussion’ box, if we have time on 4th April I’d like to be able to show the film at the meeting but in any case I will send round a link as before for comments.

· The third film will hopefully focus on Coopering, with Peter Coates, although this is still under discussion this will hopefully be completed next month (end May).

· We have £698.99 remaining in the budget, as well as the (so far) untouched contingency budget. This should be plenty to complete a fourth film as part of the project. (Our aim was at least three films and up to six)
· An interim report will be submitted to ACE by the end of the month (31st March 2014) The initial timeline was until March 2014 but this will be extended, as per the ACE timeline (2 years budget having been put together), ACE have indicated that this will not be a problem. 
· Current options for the fourth films include: Kiln crafts/ceramics; Medical collections; or leathercraft (shoe making).
Recommendations
· Project to continue as at present.
Notes/Background
· Please see previous SHCG Committee reports for further information.
AGENDA ITEM 9
Title of paper: Web Editor Report
Author: Catherine Newley
Date of report: March 2014
Purpose of report:

For information (report/briefing)

 FORMCHECKBOX 

Discussion




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Decision




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Summary/key points 
Website update:

This is the first year we haven’t paid our hosting costs – the agreement with Surface Impressions is that through the firstBASE funding we received, they will cover this until 31st March 2016 after which we will need to start paying it again.

I’m waiting on details from Fiona as to how the membership database needs to be altered so that I can then take the proposed changes back to Surface Impression and ask them to implement them. Some of the firstBASE funding covers 36 hours worth of maintenance work so the work to the membership database should be able to come from this.
Email list and social media

There are currently 217 subscribers to the SHCG email list.

Once Fiona has established in the new financial year exactly who is and who isn’t a member, I’ll work my way through her list and give people warning that I’m going to be removing them from the list if they’re no longer members. I suspect there are quite a few people on the list who are no longer members so this could result either in an increase in membership uptake or quite a dramatic decrease in list subscribers!

We have 380 likes on facebook and 159 followers on Twitter. I have been using both to publicise the conference and plastics seminar and I’ll continue to mention them regularly to encourage people to book. I’m continuing to make links to the firstBASE pages whenever new resources are added.

AGENDA ITEM 9
Title of paper: SHCG News Editor report

Author: Adam Bell

Date of report: 25 March 2014

Purpose of report:

For information (report/briefing)

 FORMCHECKBOX 

Discussion




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Decision




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Summary/key points 

Issue 73 (June 2014):

Issue 73 is due out in June 2014, and will be issued along with the 2014 Journal as in June 2013. Submissions for Issue 73 should be received by Friday 25 April 2014. I would be grateful if committee members would consider sending me topical news for the Bulletin Board, etc.
Advertising:

Advertising space will be available for the first time in the June 2014 issue (quarter page £50, half page £90, full page £170, back cover £220). It looks like we will have at least one taker for a half page slot (ClickNetherfield) as part of a conference sponsorship deal. Thanks for the assistance of the Sponsorship & Development Officer in helping to broker this.

Plastics Seminar:

I will be receiving applications for the free place on the plastics seminar. The deadline for applications is Friday 25 April 2014. The free place recipient will be required to write a short review for SHCG News, which will likely appear in the Dec 2014 issue.

For discussion / decision}

Booking / payment of travel:

A colleague of mine at TWAM, who is on the committee of the Association of Art Historians (a membership body, not unlike SHCG), uses Portman (www.portmantravel.com) when booking her travel tickets for committee meetings. I believe she gets in touch with Portman, specifying when and where she needs to travel to, and they book it for her. She quotes an account number and Portman then bill the Association. There would be a charge for this service, but it would mean that SHCG trustees could book their travel without worrying about the effect this could have on their own personal finances (while waiting to be reimbursed). It would also mean that travel tickets could be booked early, rather than waiting for pay-day, when the cost may have increased.

Recommendations

To investigate the costs involved in using Portman, with a view to potentially using their services when booking travel in future.

AGENDA ITEM 9
Title of paper: Secretary report

Author: Jenny Brown

Date of report: 25 March 2014

Purpose of report:

For information (report/briefing)

 FORMCHECKBOX 

Discussion




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Decision




 FORMCHECKBOX 

Summary/key points 

The SHCG Enquiry email address has received the following in 2014:

Appeals and queries for the jiscmail list
6

Accounts enquiries



2

Conference enquiries


1

Circulars 




3

Soliciting sponsorship 


1

Enquiries from SSNs seeking advice
1

Seminar enquiries



2

I am attending a networking day for forums and museum networks at Museums Galleries Scotland (MGS) on Monday 31 March, on behalf of SHCG and will report back at the meeting.
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